
            WETHERDEN PARISH COUNCIL
            Minutes of the Parish Council meeting held on 21st March 2022 at 7.30.pm

Present: Cllr Duncan Perry, Cllr Stephanie Hensley, Cllr Andrew Lewis,                     Cllr Richard Thurman   

In attendance: Cllr Andrew Stringer and six members of the public
2022/319
Apologies for absence


Cllr Stacey Lascelles, District Cllr Keith Welham, District Cllr Rachel Eburne,        
         Suffolk County Cllr Andrew Stringer.
2022/320
Declarations of Interest


None declared.

2022/321
Minutes of the Parish Council meeting  
The minutes of the Parish Council Meeting of 2nd February 2022 were approved as a true record and signed by Cllr Hensley.
2022/322
District Councillor’s report – Cllr Rachel Eburne

Cllr Rachel Eburne’s report was previously circulated and noted. 

Main points included the 2022/2023 budget was agreed at the Council meeting on 24th February. Proposal to fund two electric bus services to meet the requirements of residents in rural areas was approved; it is expected MSDC will undertake a Community Governance Review inviting submissions in April/May. The process is expected to take about nine months which includes consultation; to celebrate the Queen’s Jubilee over 100 trees have been planted at Needham Lakes and 40 are expected to be planted in Green’s Meadow, Stowmarket.
2022/323
Suffolk County Councillor’s report - Cllr Andrew Stringer

Cllr Stringer’s report was previously circulated and noted. Key topics included SCC has confirmed plans to enhance the biodiversity of at least 30% of its land by 2030. Examples, planting more hedgerows, improving highway trees, and developing nature based flood management solutions; Suffolk residents who are finding it difficult to keep their homes warm can contact a new project named ‘Warm Homes Suffolk’.  
2022/324
Public Participation

i. To commemorate the Queen’s Jubilee, the History Group have asked for Parish Council permission to plant a reasonably sized cherry tree, including a plaque, on The Larlands – unanimously approved.

ii. Occasionally, the bus shelter is being used for advertising notices. The procedure for using the PC notice board is for advertisements to be emailed to the clerk for approval. If any found to be on the bus shelter, either to be photographed or taken down. A note to this effect to be pinned on the board.

iii. With vehicles driving along Footpath 51 over the winter months two or three times a day, the track has become very rutted; footpath runs up the side of the track and is described as multiuse. With ownership yet to be established, conversations are being progressed with James Rand and             Cllr Stringer. Land Registry documents are to be checked. Pressure to be applied for field tenants to reduce their daily vehicle access up the track by parking in the Chapel car park or next to the Larlands and walking to the field. For updated reports, Cllr Perry to continue discussions with James Rand.

iv. The Townlands Charity asked whether they could use part of the playing field for an event on the Sunday of the Jubilee weekend. The clerk to contact the football club.



v. Hill Road towards Base Green becoming difficult with heavy vehicles 


coming down the hill. Cllr Perry is presently applying to the Standards 


Agency to set up a Lorry Watch, particularly in Park Road which has a  


weight restriction of 7.5 tonnes. Local residents have volunteered to              

oversee the scheme. Cllr Stringer and Trading Standards are to contact             

the police to organise some activity in the area. Alternative proposals 


include a form of speed indicator, volunteer system to check what is            

going on, monitoring strips. Deep ruts at the side of the road going up 


the hill have been logged several times on the Highways Reporting Tool. 


Although told an inspection has been made, repairs have yet to be carried 

out. All points to be forwarded to Highways.


Opinions from residents on whether dogs should be allowed on the playing 

field to be posted on the website.


A question was asked whether a consolidated Heavy Goods traffic report           

has been carried out within the whole area - only Haughley at present.
2022/325
Clerk’s report

No additional items to report other than those on the agenda.
2022/326
Planning applications validated since the last meeting

DC/22/10008 - Erection of single storey rear extension (following the demolition of conservatory) and construction of cladding.


4 Church Walk, Church Street, Wetherden IP14 3LD


Wetherden Parish Council supports this application.

2022/327
Finance Report and authorise payments

The finance report for the month ending March 2022 was unanimously agreed. Balance as per the bank statement stands at £40,349.75 The following payments for February were retrospectively approved.
   

a)  Litter picker 


53.52

     Westcotec


35.40

        
     Clerk’s salary - January

322.14


     Clerk’s salary - February
322.14

     Hall hire



30.00


     Charity a/c bank charges
5.00


             b)  Approval was given for the grass cutting quotation received from Vertas. 
2022/328
Locality Awards Funding

The sum of £1450 to be requested from Cllr Eburne’s locality budget towards repairs at the Pavilion.
2022/329
Speed Indicator Device
/Post update

No further update.

2022/330
To check and authorise insurance cover

A second quotation has been sought from an alternative broker. To be circulated when received.
2022/331
To review the Parish Council Risk Assessment

It was unanimously approved the Risk Assessment Document be adopted.  
2022/332
To review the Asset Maintenance Schedule

Following revisions to the list, the Asset Maintenance Schedule was unanimously approved.
2022/333
Net Zero by 2050


Information concerning grass route funding to be shared once received. 
2022/334
Pavilion

a)  Cllr Thurman to replace the broken decking at the Pavilion.

b)  Football Club contracts were agreed to be renewed for the following season. Following refurbishment of the Pavilion, both clubs to be asked to find alternative storage for their white lining equipment
2022/335
Play equipment update

Cllr Thurman has contacted a number of companies but only two so far have responded. With significant costs involved, the focus will initially be on the toddler area; pieces of equipment identified in the survey as needed were swings and a climbing frame. Quotations are being obtained and at a later date other means of funding will be pursued. 
2022/336
To consider common/playing field/projects and concerns


Covered earlier in the meeting.
2022/337
Correspondence 

Circulated as and when received.
2022/338
Urgent matters to be brought to the attention of the council

Cllr Hensley attended a Quiet Lanes Zoom meeting, another planned for         Friday 26th March. Questions to councillors a) Great Ashfield are further            ahead with their proposals and looking at their plans, Captain’s Lane runs             all the way up and will intersect with our Quiet Lanes. Would Wetherden         Parish Council like to have their Quiet Lanes not to stop at the railway bridge        but to carry on further up into Upper Town? With a positive response, the            clerk to write to Great Ashfield with our intention to request that our           Quiet Lane intersects with their Quiet Lane, and would they write back                 to us saying this is acceptable b) is the village happy funding the signage?             Yes, as approved at a previous meeting. 

Positioning of the signage to be photographed by Cllr Hensley, with final proposals shortly going to Highways.
 2022/339
Date of next meeting

Confirmed as 25th April 2022 at 7.30pm.
With no further business the meeting closed at 8.45pm.
